MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, October 20, 2020
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Frank Dallahan 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Jennifer Gensemer
Marcus Karavan, Solicitor
 

Charles Krafczek   
Robert J. Smith, Borough Administrator 
Reese Moore 
James Craft, CFO 

 

Ray Parzych 






Joselyn O. Rich 
Mayor

CFO     
Attorney

Adm.

Clerk

The meeting is now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on September 6, 2020.

(This Work Session will be via Video/Telephone Conference, in a Zoom and Hybrid format.
Click on the following link to join the meeting https://zoom.us/j/94006436861
 - You can also call in 1-646-558-8656 and enter the meeting ID # 9400643 6861

WILL EVERYONE RISE TO SALUTE THE FLAG

PUBLIC SAFETY – Councilmember Dallahan

Court Administrator Debbie Scott – Trying to get her office situated so when she leaves if an agreement is not made with anyone else, a new Administrator can come in here and do the job with no hassle. If the agreement is not done by the 31st you will have to appoint someone to fill her position. She is in the process of doing separate budgets, one for each town, because no agreement has been done. Agreements have to be presented to Judge Menendez and if he signs off, it’s a go. Want you all to be aware, it is going to come down to the wire, most likely. Councilmember Dallahan said she is to be commended for her planning toward events, very good. 
Fire Department – Report for September. 27 fire calls, total for year 300.  58 EMS calls for the month. Calls include 1 building fire, 2 cooking fires, 2 medical assists, 1 beach EMS call, 1 motor vehicle accident, 1 motor vehicle accident, 1 watercraft rescue, 5 natural gas leaks and 14 alarms. 
Police Department - Chief Schutta reported – In September 2 adults arrested, 113 motor vehicle stops. In reference to personnel, doing pretty well, one officer began training at CMC Police Academy end of August will graduate January 2021. Second officer now on patrol, Start Academy end of November.  1 still away on military service, being covered by a Class II officer. Project Neighborhood Watch is ongoing, security cameras at entrances to town. Site survey was done and we will be meeting on Thursday with Verizon. 

Beach Patrol – Captain Bosacco – In September we kept a limited group of guards on duty until the last week-end. We had a few rescues, lot of people and some dangerous situations. Last Thursday we had a zoom meeting to look at ways to reduce the cost of the new beach patrol headquarters. We explored simplifying the design to see if we could save any money. We discussed the use of different building materials. We spoke about the costs and the time to complete the project. Councilmember Parzych said we should talk about a budget number, the architect and engineer don’t know what number they are designing to, makes it hard for them. We should discuss what number Council is comfortable with, so they can come back with a firm proposal. Mayor said after we take out the restrooms, pavers etc. we were down to 2.3 
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million on the beach patrol headquarters alone. Architect said the last budget we did was in July of this year we had it down to 1.8 million, getting rid of tower element and fourth bay. Your number is more realistic, due to escalation of materials, etc. Councilmember Dallahan said we have to have Captain go thought the first floor and see how much can be stored at SH West. Councilmember Parzych said we have to make some sort of headway on SH West or we run into a roadblock.  Architect said we need to design the building and if you tell us we need 3 storage bays and would like to get it for 1.8 million, we will start that process, we can’t get around that must start that design process. Mayor said we have a few month, can’t make a decision until we make a decision on SH West. Building won’t be ready for Summer 2021 anyway. At the end of the year we will have more of an idea what is going on. Councilmember Rich said we shouldn’t have to wait to build, there has to be room on this island to temporarily store Beach Patrol equipment for the winter until we make a decision on SH West. Engineer said we would want to be bidding sometime in the Spring, and start the week after Labor Day. Mayor asked what time of lead time did Architect and Engineer need for design to be looked at by Council, PS Committee etc. They said once they have a budget need 3-4 months to refine it and then a go. Councilmember Dallahan said we should pick a number, 2 million, a little higher than we came in on, gives a little breathing space. What do you think? Mayor, architect and engineer need either a budget or square footage, something definite to work with. Councilmember Moore you need a start point to put together a recommendation, agree with somewhere around 2 million. We have a little time, should we hold off a couple more meetings to see where we are at SH West? Then we can give them a number and go from there. 

Administrator said he is being optimistic and we might have a pretty good idea by November 3rd about SH West. By the time that meeting rolls around we should have a good idea of where we are going. 

Administrator would like to weigh in on the Shared Court situation with Avalon. . Resolution taken off the agenda today, will be held until November 3rd. Our Solicitor and Waldron from Avalon have been working diligently to perfect this agreement. This concept originated back in February when we learned Debbie was going to retire. Then the Deputy Administrator resigned. He, our CFO and Avalon Administrator over the Summer crunched the numbers and talked about the details. Thought the shared court would be practical and convenient and the estimated cost savings is about $75,000 per year. We are held up another two weeks, one more thing we need to work out but are almost ready and think everything will go through on November 3rd. 
Solicitor said we just got the revised agreement back today, want to review it, give it to Council to review, ask any questions and act on it at the next meeting.

Administrator said although we are going to go up to the wire, understand Debbie’s concern, he thinks everything will be fine. If things fall apart we will have to make a temporary appointment. We will get this done, Council will have a Resolution by November 3rd. 
OEM J T LaKose- OEM Coordinator – No report

RECREATION & TOURISM Councilmember Gensemer – 
Recreation Director – Tina Prickett gave a Power Point Presentation which included plans for Halloween, October 31st 508 pm

Register you house by contacting www.StoneHarborRecreation.com and you will receive a pumpkin for your lawn, which will signify you will be participating. She also showed the Halloween Celebration Guidance slide, which everyone should adhere to. Stone Harbor Fall/Winter programming includes pickleball ending Oct 12th and courts will continue to be open at no cost. We will have Senior Cardio Sit & Fit Class and Chair Yoga every Monday 11-12 noon. There will be a Thanksgiving Boot Camp on November 27th and 28th at 9 am. 

TOURISM REPORT

Jennifer Olson – Tourism Director – power point presentation included
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Farmers Market 2020 Review 12 vendors weekly average visitors per week 711. Market has one more Sunday, October 25th. 

Borough Events for Island Holiday Weekend Nov 27 & 28

At water tower lot:

Concession Stands

Holiday Market

Musicians & performers throughout Downtown

Scavenger Hunt working with Chamber

Friday tree lighting – no formal gathering

Santa and Mrs. Claus available

Holiday Tags available for sale.

Women’s Civic Club Winter Wonderland Festival of Trees

Chamber hospitality night Friday evening. 

Canceled

Carousel

Pet Parade

Christmas Parade

Downtown Dash

Costumed Characters

NATURAL RESOURCES – Lenore Tedesco reported Dune Vegetation Management Plan completed on 80-83rd completed. 

Bird Sanctuary Management Plan – has been officially delayed. Will be delayed until Fall of 2021. 

Water level monitoring equipment and supplies on order to do monitoring of water levels associated with the work in the Sanctuary. That will be a winter install. Ongoing tree frog study, monitoring the population. 
Clean Shores Program – exploring options to see if that will happen. 

Flood Mitigation Meeting – October 15th – Administrator reported on the items discussed.
Update on Falling Bulkheads, 3 in the hands of the Court Bulkhead Height Ordinance Update, Lot Grading Ordinance Councilmember Parzych brought up some issues, we resolved to do with it and other related Ordinances, we will have an examination by our Land Use Professionals of all the affected Ordinances.   Water Tower Parking Lot Drainage Update, Flood Plain Permit, 93rd Street Stormwater Pump Station, looking at another two weeks until we have bid ready plans, Update and 94th Street Sewer Pump Station Update. Also some discussion on a pilot program on Artificial Turf. SHOPA willing to participate in the pilot project. Councilmember Moore will be speaking to the manufactures of the various products we will consider. Discussed the Landscaping Ordinance, it is complete coming up at next meeting as part of the Utility Department.

DISCUSSION –  
None 
MOTION TO ADJOURN

Upon motion of




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 
Seconded by 





Councilmember Frank Dallahan  
That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 5:36 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE

APPROVED___________________________________, 2020
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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